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March 11,2005 

To the Secretary 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
450 Fifth Street, N. W. 
Washington DC 20549 

RE: SR NASD 2004- 1 7 1 

Dear Secretair IGtz: 

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the above referenced proposal. I represent 
an NASD member hrm. I recommend that the Commission look more closely at the 
proposal and suggest that it be modified. 

We have concerns, however. For the most part, transactions within the securities industry 
have traditionally been transacted based upon oral instructions. Such transactions are 
followed by written confirmation sent by the broker-dealer to the customer. Confirmations 
must be mailed by the following business day. Customers are required to quickly act to settle 
transactions. Prompt action on the part of both firm (by issuing the confirmation) and 
customer (by settling or disputing a transaction after receiving the confirmation) reduces 
market risk for both clients and broker-dealers. 

The proposal is troublesome in that it now requires ad&tional, written c o n h a t i o n  on the 
part of the customer. Those confirmations can take place at a time not specified, but after 
issuance of the monthly account statement. Those statements are issued typically after the 
settlement process described above. While the proposal may be intended to address items 
on the monthly statement that have not been part of the settlement process, that fact is 
omitted from the proposal. Our concern is that customers will have the information benefit 
of market activity to "put" any poor performing transactions back to broker-dealers. We 
would suggest that a time limit on the customer be put into place to either forward such a 
statement. Whde this would not cure the problem, it would, at least, provide some 
protection to the firm. 
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We also question the need for involvement of clearing broker-dealers. The proposal does 
not specify what the clearing firms role is or would be with any disputed ttansactions. Our 
concern is that clearing firms would be obligated to become involved in the transaction, 
including investigating the facts and circumstances surrounding the activity. That goes far 
beyond the traditional, ministerial role of a clearing firm and would result in an increase in 
customer costs without any real benefit to the customer. 

Sincerelv. 

Craig Biddtck 

President 


